
SPSO decision report

Case: 201902176, A Dental Practice in the Forth Valley NHS Board area

Sector: Health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Decision: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
C complained about two matters. The first related to whether or not the treatment plan prepared by a dentist

employed by the dental practice was clinically necessary. We did not uphold this complaint on the basis that

images taken of the teeth and an x-ray showed that the work set out in the treatment plan was required to the

teeth as there was decay, part of a filling was missing and part of a tooth was missing. The clinical notes also

referred to this.

The second related to a failure to provide C with evidence that the work was clinically necessary when asked to

do so. We did not uphold this complaint on the basis that the clinical notes and the images were sent to C by the

dental practice. The dentist, who had left the practice subsequently, wrote to C to provide them with information

about why the treatment was necessary.

Whilst we did not uphold this complaint we did recognise that communication when dealing with the complaint

could have been better and a more coordinated approach between the dentist and the dental practice would have

resulted in better complaint handling. We noted the dental practice had already apologised for this and made an

offer to C as a good will gesture.
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